Wolfeboro Milfoil Control Committee

June 1, 2017 Meeting Minutes

Wolfeboro Town Offices

Members present:
Kathy Barnard (Chair), Kurt Dietzer, Susan Goodwin, Marc Martin, Tom Ouhrabka, John Russell
The meeting was called to order by Chair Kathy Barnard at 4:00 p.m. We welcomed our newest members, Tom and John.
The minutes of the March 13, 2017 minutes were approved as written. (Dietzer/Martin).
Update on summer activities:
Yesterday Marc took Kathy, Linda and Susan out on a milfoil search in Back Bay. In addition to the patches that Amy Smagula had identified a few weeks ago, a few more spotty patches were found. Aqualogics, our new contractor, will be coming the week of 6/12 and using our DASH to deal with the areas Amy and we found and also to check the middle ski run area. Unlike our previous contractor, Aqualogics doesn't need much help from us. Marc will put the DASH in on Wed. and the testing will be done Thurs. or Fri. The Joint Board may decide to sell the 2 nd boat. We pay an annual fee to the Joint Board. We have funding for 3 weeks of pulling so Aqualogics will pull next week until they get all we've pointed out. Once we know how much more time we'll need, we will reassess and see if we have funds to contribute to the Wentworth Watershed Association's chemical treatment of Goodwin Basin.
We won't need to meet again until Aug. when we need to prepare the 2018 budget.
We adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
Submitted by:
Susan Goodwin, Secretary
6/2/17